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Board of Commissioners Regular Meeting Agenda 
Tuesday, October 6, 2015 

5:00PM 
 

I. Open Meeting 

II.  Approval of Agenda  
III. Public Comment 
IV.  Information/Discussion Item 
  4.1 RFA/Regionalization Discussion 
  4.2  Video Recording of Meetings – Commissioner Maehren 
  4.3 Commissioner’s Report 
V.  Action Items 
VI.  Fire Chief Report 
VII.  Consent Calendar 
  7.1   Vouchers 
  7.2  Meeting Minutes of September 22, 2015 
VIII.  Executive Session 
  8.1  Collective Bargaining 
IX.  Adjournment  
  
Next Regular Meeting:  October 20, 2015 

Northshore Fire Department 
Headquarters Station, 7220 NE 181st Street, Kenmore, WA 











Fire Chief’s Report 
Submitted by Chief Torpin 

October 6, 2015 
 
Administration/Financial: 
• Chief Torpin attended a Norcom Governing Board Chair briefing meeting. 
• Administrative Specialist Scaggs has been working on developing the framework 

for a “Northshore Cares” type of program. In doing so he has: 
o Met with the Bellevue C.A.R.E.S (Citizen Advocates for Referral and Education 

Services) Program Manager, Natasha Grossman, to discuss and observe their 
program components and to get ideas for establishing a Northshore’s program. 
Mrs. Grossman is a Lake Forest Park resident and is eager to assist AS 
Scaggs in his research. 

o Along with DC Knight and BC Magnuson, met with the King County Mobile 
Crisis Team to discuss a recent “high utilizer” of the 911 system in the 
community, and the course of action that was happening to ensure they 
received further assistance. This meeting also served as a chance for us to 
speak with the Crisis Team about how we can communicate with them better, 
and how their operation functions.  

o AS Scaggs will be presenting information to the Board regarding his research at 
an upcoming meeting. 

• FS McDaniel continues work with FireTrex vendor Dave Monahan on the set up 
and data entry for the new attendance tracking program. 

Human Resources:  
• Firefighter hiring update: Phone interviews were completed with selected 

candidates.  Top candidates have been moved forward to the panel interview 
stage, which is scheduled for the week of Oct. 12th.  

• HR Administrator Moore completed exit interview with LT Mike Loutsis who will be 
retiring in October. 

• Shanon Tysland from Experience Momentum was brought in to present his 
multisport clinic to the department.  Subject of the clinic was “How to ensure you 
remain injury free.”  Local departments were invited to join us.  Feedback received 
from staff has been very positive!  

• Flu shots (and TB testing) is scheduled for the week of Oct. 5th.  
• Planning has begun with Chief Torpin regarding the hiring process details for the 

Deputy Chief opening.   
Training: 
• No report provided 

Operations: 
• ADC Knight and other Zone 1 Operations Chiefs met with NORCOM to discuss 

ways to improve the regions planning and responses during high volume events 
such as the recent windstorm.  The group developed changes to the structure of 
the dispatch levels and response plans.  NORCOM staff will evaluate the impact to 



the proposed changes. The proposals will be presented to the Op’s Chiefs at their 
next meeting.  

• Chief Torpin and ADC Knight attended a meeting with Kenmore, Lake Forest Park 
and Northshore Utility District to discuss the transition plans and assign 
responsibilities for the proposed  

• Chief Torpin has reviewed and provided comment back on an initial draft of an 
Inter-Local Agreement between the fire district, Northshore Utility District, the City 
of Kenmore and the City of Lake Forest Park which would establish the Northshore 
Emergency Management Coalition. Additional work is needed to address some city 
specific issues. It is hopeful a completed draft can be presented to the various 
governing boards in the near future. 

• ADC Knight met with Brett Schock (Kenmore traffic engineer) regarding METROs 
desire to relocate the bus stop on 73rd NE to in front of Station 51.  He will contact 
Chief Torpin for further feedback. 

 
Fire Prevention:  
• FM LaFlam and FS McDaniel staffed a booth at the Lake Forest Park Safety Fair in 

Third Place Commons. It was a valuable event where information and assistance 
was provided to many citizens throughout the day. 

• FI Booth attended a fire investigation class at the National Fire Academy. The two-
week class covers a wide variety of fire investigation related topics including; origin 
and cause determination, interviews, report writing and legal considerations. 

• FM LaFlam met with the principal from Kenmore Elementary to review concerns 
related to the high student population and the use of the gym for student 
assemblies. FM LaFlam discussed the issue with the Kenmore Building Official 
and then sent a proposal to the principal that would allow an occupant load 
increase for assemblies under specific conditions. 
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